
CHURCH DIARY  
   
Sun 13th 9.00 am Sunday Morning Prayer (Buckhurst Room) 
 10.00 am  Morning Service 
 10.15 am OYPs Group (Payne Room) 
 12.30 pm  Sunday Lunch Club for those who have booked 
   
Mon 14th 9 - 1 pm Baptist Cluster Meeting (Barnett Barn) 
 11 - 12 pm HOTS Follow-up Meeting (Buckhurst Room) 
 7.00 pm Marching Band (Clifford Hall) 
   
Tue 15th 10.00 am  Toddlers (Beulah Centre) 
 2 - 4 pm Connect Group (Buckhurst Room) 
 2 - 4 pm Art Club (Clifford Hall) 
 6-7.30 pm Limitless Youth Club (Beulah Centre) 
 7.30 pm Connect Group (Buckhurst Room) 
 7.30 pm RunningSpace (Clifford Hall) 
   
Wed 16th 10 - 12 pm Ukrainian Hub (Beulah Centre) 
 11-12.30pm Coffee Drop-in and Community Meals (Clifford Hall) 
 2 - 4 pm Connect Group (Buckhurst Room) 
 7.30 pm Men's Connect Group (Payne Room) 
 7.30 pm Church Prayer Meeting (Buckhurst Room) 
    - communion 
   
Thu 17th 9.00 am Clifford Day Centre (Clifford Hall) 
 7.30 pm  Worship Group Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 
   
Fri 18th 10.00 am Connect Group (Barnett Barn) 
 3 - 4.30pm Board Games Club (Buckhurst Room) 
 7.30 pm Square Dancing (Clifford Hall) 
   
Sat 19th 8.30 am Men's Breakfast (Wetherspoons, Western Road) 
 9 - 12 pm Satellites Team Building (Clifford Hall) 
   
Sun 20th 9.00 am Sunday Morning Prayer (Buckhurst Room) 
 10.00 am  Morning Service 
 10.15 am ACCESS Group (Payne Room) 
 12.30 pm  Beulah Summer Party (Beulah Centre) 
 4.00 pm Church Service (Buckhurst Room) 

 6 - 7.30 pm Ethos Social (Barnett Barn) 

Sunday 13th July 2025 
 

                           

       

Today’s sermon: John’s Gospel - Poolside Healing 

John 5:1-14 

Preacher: Rev. David Lockwood 
 

A warm welcome to anyone here for the first time today.  

Please make yourself known to a steward. 
 

Prayer prior to the service will take place in the 

Buckhurst Room from 9am. 

 

Motto Verse for 2025 

‘I am not ashamed of the gospel, because it is the power of God that brings 
salvation to everyone who believes.’ 

Romans 1:16 
 

Our vision 

Knowing Jesus, Transforming people, 

Changing society 

 

There are collection boxes for your offering as you enter the sanctuary or exit for 
refreshments. If you wish to donate via BACS the account details for Beulah are 

Barclays Bank, Beulah Baptist, Sort Code 202791 A/c No 70094730 
There is now also an option for contactless giving via our card machines, located in 

the foyer or on the reception desk. 
 

 

Beulah Baptist Church          
Tel: (01424) 730001 

 Email: office@beulahbaptist.co.uk 
 Web: beulahbaptist.co.uk 

 
 



Ashburnham Place Picnic - the Beulah picnic and baptisms have been 
rescheduled for Sunday 31st August, please put this date in your diaries as 
we would love to see you all there. And please pray for good weather!  
 
Adult colouring competition - find some sheets to colour, in the church 
foyer as well as on the reception desk - open to all! The winners of each 
design will be displayed in The Clifford Hall. Please hand your completed 
works to Karline Botha, on or before Sunday 3rd August. 
 
Prayer Walking for Bexhill. Tuesday 15th July 10.00 – 11.00 am. We will be 
meeting in the Buckhurst Room and those who do not want to walk can stay 
in and pray. For those who are able, we will walk and pray blessings over 
Bexhill and prepare the way for Jesus. 
For further details please contact Edith Elliott. 
 
Beulah Summer Party Bring-and-Share - next week, 20th July, we'll have a 
"bring-and-share" here at Beulah, following the teas & coffees after the 
service. With the lovely weather forecast and it being summertime, we will 
also be gathering in the church garden, along with children's games. There 
will be an "open mic" in the sanctuary so do bring along your musical 
instruments and come entertain to your heart's content!  

  

 
Following the appointments of Debi Krishnapillai and Joanna Legg-Bagg, 
please note that they can be contacted at the following email addresses:  
 - Debi (Youth Discipleship Worker) - youth@beulahbaptist.co.uk 
 - Joanna (Pastoral Co-ordinator) - pastoral@beulahbaptist.co.uk 
 
Karline Botha, our Family Worker, will be on annual leave next week. For 
any emergencies please contact our minister David Lockwood or church 
secretary Ruth Lawrie. 
 
Celebrating Beulah's diversity - you may have noticed the world map in 
the Clifford Hall, showing where some of our overseas regular attendees are 
from. If you are not originally from the United Kingdom and a regular 
attendee, and you would like to be included on the world map, please 
contact Ronette in the office (office@beulahbaptist.co.uk).  
 

Our caretaker, Jonathan Mfula, will be away on annual leave from the 
week beginning 28th July, for 4 weeks. We would be grateful for any help in 
a) cleaning the church premises and b) setting up rooms for meetings, during 
his absence. Please contact Ronette in the office, or speak to Ruth Lawrie if 
you feel you can help. 

 
Ministry beyond Beulah: some of our members often preach in other 
churches. They serve a wider ministry and would appreciate prayers as they 
do so. 
Brian Wightwick: 
Broadway Utd, Hampden Park - 13th July at 10am 
Bernhard Baron Care Home, Polegate - 27th July at 4pm 
Polegate Free Church - 27th July at 6.30pm 
Pat Reigh: 
Robertsbridge Community Church - 13th July at 10.30am 

 
Beulah Community Hymn Singing - Churches Together in Bexhill will be 
gathering for hymn singing at the Coronation Bandstand on Bexhill's seafront 
(near the seafront War Memorial; beside The Old Bathing Station kiosk). 
PLEASE NOTE the change in time: 
 - Sunday 20th July at 5.30pm 
Do come along and enjoy singing favourite hymns with the CTiB community, 
"let us sing the praises of our God and King!" 

 
Bexhill Foodbank are seeking to appoint an Operations Co-ordinator - 18 
hours per week (flexible by agreement), £25,000 pro-rata, 2 year fixed-term 
contract. 
The applicant needs to be experienced at working on their own initiative, a 
strong communicator, and have a heart to serve local people in crisis. 
Practically, the successful applicant would be managing all their food and 
non-food stocks, which includes: placing orders, deal with stock rotation, 
managing health & safety requirements, rostering their team of volunteers 
and working at the open foodbank and pantry sessions. 
For more information and to apply, please contact Michelle Pannell at 
manager@bexhill.foodbank.org.uk or call on 01424 322541. 

 
St Catherine's College has an upcoming Open Evening, which will be 
held on Tuesday 9 September from 4.30pm to 8.00pm. As the only Church 
of England Secondary School in East Sussex they would like to reach out to 
all churches to invite prospective parents to their Open Evening. This event 
provides a wonderful opportunity for families to explore their school, learn 
about their values, and discover their curriculum and Christian community, 
as families consider secondary education options for their children. 

 
 
 


